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OLW NEWS 2020 
Tel:    9460 6684 
Email: principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 5       Date:  Monday March 16 2020 

    

Dear Parents & Families, 
 There is a significantly growing 
concern about the impact of Coronavirus.   
I want to reassure you that our first 
priority at OLW is the health and safety of 
our school community. We are being 
provided with the latest advice from the 
Australian and Victorian Chief Medical 
Officers by the Catholic Education 
Commission of Victoria Ltd to ensure that 
our school practices are helping to keep 
our school community as safe as possible 
from the outbreak. 

If an incident does arise, it will be 
addressed in accordance with our Critical 
Incident and Emergency Management 
Plan. We will also have access to resources 
and support from Catholic Education 
Melbourne and the Department of Health 
and Human Services. 

As parents, you have a critical role in 
helping the school manage this situation: 

 Exercise good judgment by keeping 
children home if they are feeling unwell 
for any reason. Any child coughing or 
sneezing at school will be sent home. 

 Talk to children about the situation, as 
they may be feeling anxious or stressed. 
You have a key role in helping students 
feel prepared and safe 

 Encourage children to be proactive and 
committed to their schoolwork, and to 
stay connected with their learning by 
completing learning tasks at home. 
The Department of Health and Human 

Services has a number of resources on its 
website, which explain the virus, detail 
risk-reduction practices and behaviours, 
and answer frequently asked questions. 

 These are available at: 
www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus. 
You can also find information about 
Catholic Education’s response at: 
http://www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/Corona
virus-information-for-parents. 

As you can appreciate, this is an 
evolving situation that may change 
rapidly based on Government decisions, 

but we will keep you updated whenever 
things change through our school app. 
Therefore, please make sure that you have 
downloaded Flexibuzz and have 
notifications switched on so that you can 
receive the latest information and be 
aware of what may be transpiring.  

We are aware that some families 
may prefer to keep their children at home 
during this time of concern and 
uncertainty. If you choose to do this, we 
would encourage you to ensure your 
child’s learning continues. Some sample 
websites of suitable activities are included 
in today’s newsletter. 
CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK EVENTS 
 The St Patrick’s Day Mass & 
Concert and the Creative Arts Exhibitions 
have been postponed in response to the 
Coronavirus. 
P & F MEETING 
 Our first P & F Meeting for 2020 is 
Tuesday March 17 at 5.00pm in the school 
staffroom. Everyone is most welcome to 
attend. 
OPEN EVENING & TOURS 

At this stage, our Open Evening 
and Guided Tours on Wednesday, March 
18, from 4.00pm - 6.00pm will be going 
ahead. 
EDUCATION BOARD MEETING 

Our first Ed Board Meeting for 2020 
is Wednesday March 18 at 7.00pm. 
Minutes and Agenda have been 
distributed through our school app. 
DISTRICT ATHLETICS 

The District Athletics Competition 
scheduled for this Friday, March 20, have 
now been postponed. 
NATIONAL DAY OF ACTION AGAINST 
BULLYING & VIOLENCE 
 This Friday, March 20 is the 
National Day of Action. Our students have 
commenced working on this initiative, 
over the past few weeks, and some 
information about how you can support 
your child is included in today’s 
newsletter. 

http://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus
http://www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/Coronavirus-information-for-parents
http://www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/Coronavirus-information-for-parents
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SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School Photos are being held on 

Tuesday, March 24. All students must be in 
their full Summer Uniform for the photos.  

Girls are required to wear their 
School Dress with white socks and black 
shoes, and Boys are required to wear their 
School Polo Top and Blue Shorts with navy 
socks and black shoes.  
Please remember that no jewellery other 
than a watch can be worn and hair below 
the collar must be tied back with 
scrunchies or ribbons in the school 
colours. Your help with this will ensure 
that our school photos look outstanding. 
PARENT – TEACHER INTEVIEWS 
 Parent – Teacher Interviews will be 
held on Thursday March 26, which is the 
second last day of term. This will be a 
Closure Day for students, but they will be 
required to attend the Interview. Friday 
March 27 will also be a Closure Day for 
School Review. OSH Care will be operating 
on this day for those who require this 
service. Therefore, Wednesday March 25 
will be the last day of classes for Term 1. 

Enjoy the week and stay healthy! 
Kevin Burke 

 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who 

found out that jubilant means ‘feeling or 
expressing great happiness and 
triumph.’ 
Our word of the week for this week is:   

REVELATION 

Find out it’s meaning and origin 
and see if you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week!  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
SACRAMENTAL DATES FOR 2020 

The dates for the Sacraments have 
been set for 2020.  They are as follows: 

First Eucharist (Year 3) – Parent - Child 
Night Wednesday April 22 at 7.00pm 

Commitment Mass Sunday May 3rd at 
10:00am 

The Sacrament of First Eucharist Sunday 
31st May at 11:30am 

Confirmation (Year 6) - Commitment 
Mass Sunday June 21st 10:00am 

The Sacrament of Confirmation Thursday 
July 23rd at 5:00pm 

Reconciliation (Year 2) - Commitment 
Mass Sunday 18th October 10:00am 
Sacrament of Reconciliation Tuesday 7th 

November 7:00pm 

PARENTS & FRIENDS 
ASSOCIATION NEWS 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 
School Banking takes place each 
Wednesday. Dollarmite Bank Books can 
be forwarded to the office in the 
classroom tub basket. 
ICY POLES 
Icy poles are sold each Tuesday & 
Thursday. Icy poles are limited to 2 per 
person and are 50 cents each 
NEXT MEETING 
Our next Meeting is Tuesday March 17 at 

5.00pm.  

 

 

 
 

SIBLING/FAMILY PHOTO ORDERS 

School Photo Day 2020 – Our Lady of the Way Primary School / Kingsbury 

Annual school photos will be taken on 24 March, 2020 when sibling photos will also be taken by request. 

IMPORTANT - To ensure a sibling photo is taken on photo day, please complete your request online before midday 
on the day before photo day. 

1.       Grab your phone and go to arphotos.typeform.com/to/nPExfC 
2.       Enter the name and class of the eldest child to be in the photo 
3.       Enter the names of all other children to be included in the photo 

There is no need to return any forms or payment to school for photos before photo day however if you do not 
have internet access you may contact the school for an order form. 

School photo ordering details will be issued closer to photo day. 

 

https://arphotos.typeform.com/to/nPExfC


 

  

  

Helpful Websites when Learning from Home 

 IXL English: Online English skills to practise 
From phonics and reading comprehension to writing strategies and more. 
https://au.ixl.com/ela  
 

 IXL Mathematics: Online mathematics skills to practise 
Helps students to gain mastery and fluency of essesntial skills. 
https://au.ixl.com/math  
 

 Australian Government: Learning potential 
Select from a range of learning tasks that may interest your child. 
https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/age-group/primary-school 
 

 nRich: Problem solving tasks 
These tasks are linked to the UK curriculm (which is very similar to the Victorian 
Curriculum) 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/11h3pSE48lMxcP_839w9EgCdUhDaBixf
XOEZNniIGrwc/edit#gid=1970937135  

 
For young children, parents may need to sit with their child and work through the 
activities with them. Students should also continue to complete a minimum of 10 - 30 
minutes of home reading each day, depending on their level. 
 

https://au.ixl.com/ela
https://au.ixl.com/math
https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/age-group/primary-school
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/11h3pSE48lMxcP_839w9EgCdUhDaBixfXOEZNniIGrwc/edit#gid=1970937135
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/11h3pSE48lMxcP_839w9EgCdUhDaBixfXOEZNniIGrwc/edit#gid=1970937135


 

  

  



 

  

  



 

  

  



 

  

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 9462 1221            School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 

 

 
 
 



 

  
 


